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Board of Trustees Meeting
June 14, 2022

10:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.

Virtual Meeting
MINUTES





Remote Attendance: Paul McElroy (Vice Chair), Jason Barrett, Tom Bryan, Annie Egan, Steve Moore, Nik Patel, John White
Trustees Present: Nathaniel Rodefer
Trustees Absent: (Excused) Kevin Hyde (Chair), Jill Davis, John Gol, Ali Korman Shelton, Chris Lazzara 
Item 1 	Call to Order
	Vice Chair McElroy called the meeting to order at 10:09 a.m.  Vice Chair McElroy welcomed new Trustee Steve Moore to the Board. He noted Trustee Moore’s past connection to UNF as both a graduate and assistant Dean of Coggin College of Business. Trustee Moore’s current employment at Vestcor and community engagement were also noted. 

Item 2	Public Comment 
Vice Chair McElroy offered those in attendance the opportunity for public comment. There were no requests for public comment.

[bookmark: _Hlk108770805]Item 3	Amendment to Emergency Regulation – 11.0010R Schedule of Tuition and Fees
Vice President Scott Bennett presented an amendment to the emergency regulation 11.0010R Schedule of Tuition and Fees previously approved by the BOT. The proposed revisions provide an updated repeat surcharge, reduces the per credit tuition and fee charges for the RN-BSN Bridge online program, and aligns the regulation with the upcoming academic year. 
[bookmark: _Hlk108770830]The proposed tuition and fee changes are the result of guidance provided by the Board of Governors to bring this program’s tuition and fees in line with the other base undergraduate tuition and fee per credit hour rates.  This change results in a $42.02 per credit hour reduction in tuition and fee charges.  There will be no changes to the use of funds collected or expended, as all funds will go directly to support the RN-BSN Bridge online program. 
[bookmark: _Hlk108699379]	Vice Chair McElroy asked if there were any questions for Vice President Bennett. There being none, he asked for a MOTION to approve the amendment to Emergency Regulation 11.0010R Schedule of Tuition and Fees. Trustee White made a MOTION to APPROVE, and Trustee Bryan SECONDED. The motion was approved unanimously by the Board. 

Item 4 	Legislative Budget Request for 2023-2024	
	President Chally presented UNF’s 2023-2024 Legislative Budget Request, which requires Board of Trustee approval prior to submission to the Board of Governors. 
	
	President Chally began her presentation by stating the purpose of the 2023-2024 Legislative Budget Request, which is to strengthen the foundation of UNF for student success and for UNF to grow to meet regional workforce needs. 

	In terms of student success, President Chally addressed UNF’s gap in enrollment, financial resources per student, and faculty compensation versus US News Top 100 universities. Critical elements to enhance student success and workforce readiness were presented. These include enhancing onboarding and predictive modeling for students, structuring career services with a more significant focus on first-year and underrepresented students, launching pre-transfer academic advising for intended AA transfers, and addressing resource shortages.  

	President Chally then addressed the need for UNF to prepare for region-specific growth by stating that Jacksonville is the 3rd fastest growing metro area in the U.S., with one major public university and the 6th fastest growing job market in the United States. JAXUSA Partnership, a private, nonprofit division of the JAX Chamber, reported a need for careers in the following industries: healthcare, transportation and logistics, information technology, fintech, and engineering. President Chally presented UNF’s current number of bachelor’s and master’s degrees awarded in areas of strategic emphasis and the expected numbers of degrees awarded from the legislative budget request funding. Funding would generate 525 additional degrees per year in areas of strategic emphasis. Funding from the Legislative Budget Request would also increase the freshman class number by 25.4% and the number of Pell recipients who graduate in 4 years by 70%. These increases will help meet the employment needs of the Jacksonville community. 
	
	Next, President Chally spoke about UNF’s return on investment. The following points were addressed; operational efficiency, research reputation, growth of the freshman cohort size, diversity, student success, and serving the less advantaged. 

	Lastly, President Chally shared the breakdown of the personnel and operational costs of the 2023-2024 Legislative Budget Request. This breakdown included staffing in support of student services, support for anticipated enrollment increases, support for Information Technology, and faculty hires emphasizing healthcare, STEM, transportation, and logistics. Also included were operational expenses, including mental health counseling, advising, financial aid, recruitment, training and support, and market rate talent adjustment. 

Following President Chally’s presentation, Dr. Limayem thanked the entire team for working so diligently on the 2023-2024 Legislative Budget Request. He echoed President Chally’s statement regarding UNF’s excellent return on investment. UNF has done well with its current funding; however, it is not sustainable if it wishes to be a vibrant university for the Jacksonville community. Dr. Limayem asked the Board, administration, faculty, staff, and community to rally around the Legislative Budget as it will be a new chapter for UNF. One that will impact the students of UNF for decades to come. 

At this time, President Chally asked for any questions or comments regarding the 2023-2024 Legislative Budget Request.  Trustee Bryan asked if there were dedicated talking points that could be given to the Board to support the Legislative Budget Request. Dr. Limayem said he hopes to have everyone vocalize the same “rally cry” in support of the Legislative Budget Request.

Vice Chair McElroy called for any discussion regarding the 2023-2024 Legislative Budget Request.  

Trustee Egan noted she is excited that the Legislative Budget Request focuses on the core mission of UNF and gets back to the basics.  
Dr. Limayem thanked Trustee Egan for her comment and stated that UNF must get better before it gets bigger.  

Trustee White commented that the faculty would be pleased with the Legislative Budget Request as it shows investment in our mission. 

Vice Chair McElroy asked if there were any questions. There being none, he asked for a MOTION to approve the Legislative Budget Request. Trustee White made a MOTION to APPROVE, and Trustee Bryan SECONDED. The motion was approved unanimously by the Board. 

Item 5	Adjournment
	The meeting was adjourned at 10:49 a.m.
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